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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked:  
 
 
I am making this request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
I understand from the CQC’s registration directory that you operate one or more ‘mental health 
units’, defined by the Mental Health (Use of Force) Act 2018 as follows: 
 
(a) a health service hospital, or part of a health service hospital, in England, the purpose of which is 

to provide treatment to in-patients for mental disorder, or 
 

(b) an independent hospital, or part of an independent hospital, in England 
 
(i) the purpose of which is to provide treatment to in-patients for mental disorder, and 
(ii) where at least some of that treatment is provided, or is intended to be provided, for the 

purposes of the NHS. 
  

Request 1. 
Please could you list all your ‘mental health units’ as defined above, including those that provide 
treatment for psychiatric or behavioural problems linked to psychiatric disorders (e.g. depression, 
bipolar, schizophrenia, eating disorders), dementia, learning disabilities or autism. 
  
Request 2. 
Please provider copies of the ‘restraint policies’ prepared by each of these units in accordance 
with s3 of the Mental Health (Use of Force) Act 2018.  If you are not sure what I mean by this, the 
government guidance is here. 
 
We do not provide this service at the Trust, please redirect your request to: 
 
Greater Manchester Mental Health NHS Foundation Trust 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/mental-health-units-use-of-force-act-2018/mental-health-units-use-of-force-act-2018-statutory-guidance-for-nhs-organisations-in-england-and-police-forces-in-england-and-wales


 

 

Information Governance Department 
Freedom of Information Team 
Bury New Road 
Prestwich 
Manchester 
M25 3BL 
https://www.gmmh.nhs.uk/freedom-of-information 
 
 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department via the email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Ged English-Gallantry 
Information (Data) Governance Manager 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 111 

https://www.gmmh.nhs.uk/freedom-of-information

